MOBILE PHONE, SMART WATCHES, CAMERAS AND OTHER PORTABLE DEVICE POLICY
Policy Statement

The purpose of this policy is to ensure a) that all staff are aware of why mobile phones, smart watches, cameras and other portable devices pose a potential threat both to themselves, the children and the clubs themselves and b) the procedures we have in place to ensure safe practice is adhered to at all times.
Potential Threat to Staff, Children and the Clubs Themselves.
· Any photograph taken of children on a personal device, regardless of whether in all innocence or not, could be perceived by others as a potential safeguarding issue.

· Even if the photograph is taken, uploaded to a work computer and then immediately deleted it could mean an allegation of improper use is made against an individual.

· Additionally use of a personal mobile to receive or make phone calls whilst with the children increases the risk of taking attention away from the children and so leaving ourselves open to allegations of failing to take due care of the children in our charge.

PROCEDURES
· All personal mobile phones and other portal devices must be kept away from the children in staff coats or bags within the cloakroom.

· Smart Watches are permissible providing they do not have a camera facility. Authorised staff reserve the right to ask for proof if deemed necessary. 

· All staff are free to access their phones when on authorised breaks only, providing they are away from the children.
· The main office number must be used for family and any other potential necessary callers. 
· All departments will be issued with a company mobile for communication purposes only. If a group needs to split then walkie talkies can be used for the extra group.

· When using walkie talkies be mindful of the language you use and never refer to a child by name as third parties can access the frequency.

· Photos may be taken on company cameras and tablets only. All photos must be printed or uploaded to tapestry as soon as possible and then deleted from the device.
· All company phones, tablets and cameras must remain on the premises at all times unless being used whilst on a walk or trip outside of the grounds.

· All company phones, tablets and cameras will be randomly checked by authorised staff.
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